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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
July 13, 2010
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the July 13, 2010 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Josie Walker, David Cavell, Hunter Carter, Jenae Rotel, Sharika Tolliver, and Kristin Abels.  Also in attendance were Marcus McMillian and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 4:30 p.m.
· The April 16th meeting minutes were reviewed. David Cavell made a motion to approve the minutes. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Cameras/Panic Buttons in the Library – Shannon Sciortino did designate $7,000 for this project.
· 2010-2011 Budget – Shannon Sciortino did submit the request for a budget hearing, a budget hearing was held, and the 2010-2011 budget was approved.

· Computer Lab Supplies Budget – Shannon Sciortino did designate an additional $6,000 for the Computer Lab Support Budget.
· Solar/Biodiesel Project – Shannon Sciortino did charge the $853.68 to the Solar/Biodiesel project

· Surplus Computer Proposals – Donna Methvien did notify the department and distributed the surplus computers.
· Surplus Computer Proposal – One proposal from the Athletics department was submitted requesting twenty-one computers.  A motion to accept the proposal was made by David Cavell.  Hunter Carter seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will notify the department and distribute the surplus computers.  There were some older computers and peripherals that needed to be surplused to Property Control due to their age and condition.  A motion to surplus the older computers and peripherals was made by Dr. Yates.  David Cavell seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will surplus the computers and peripherals to Property Control.  
· Lab Usage Reporting System Update – Some improvements have been done to the reporting system to track lab usage.  The software has been updated to a newer version and will track usage of the computers as well as which software packages are used.  The committee will get an annual report in the Spring.
· Continuation of Budget Discussions– Dr. Asoodeh, Dr. Yates and David Cavell have been in discussions about network upgrades and emergency systems.  The equipment for disaster recovery is getting old.  There is a need to set aside some money for disaster recovery and other emergency-related items.  Dr. Crain asked if the committee would consider changes to the Bi-Annual agreement to use the Technology Fee funds more strategically.  Dr. Asoodeh will work with David and Dr. Yates to begin the process and will bring some suggestions to the committee after the Fall semester begins.  A motion to set aside $50,000 to be spent on starting improvements to Disaster Recovery was made by Dr. Yates.  Hunter Carter seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will designate $50,000 for use in Disaster Recovery.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will establish a sub-committee in the Fall to work on revisions to the Bi-Annual Agreement.
The maintenance for our Document Imaging software has gone up to just under $35,000.  Dr. Asoodeh asked if we could shift funds within the software budget to allocate $35,000 for Document Imaging.  A motion to increase the budget for Document Imaging from $25,000 to $35,000 and reduce the general software budget from $150,000 to $140,000 was made by Hunter Carter.  Sharika Tolliver seconded the motion.  The vote was 9-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· A motion to adjourn was made by Sharika Tolliver.  Kristin Abels seconded the motion. The vote was 9-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held in the Fall 2010 semester and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, David Cavell

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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